
Ohio Valley Camera Club of West Virginia 
 

 
 

May 21, 2009 
Minutes 

We had 17 in attendance at our meeting. 

Chris Hatten from the Huntington Museum of Art came to accept the Bernice Abbott book set 
the Club donated to the Museum in memory of Willis Cook. 

Herb Parsons, our Treasurer, reported we have $1247.36 in our account.   

Committee updates were given: 

• Mark Hamilton, Chair of Membership and Publicity, had no news to report on 
membership.  Mark reported that projected images are being tested and a process for 
members to upload their images is also being worked on.  Mike Hensley also brought 
in some bumper stickers he had made up for members to use to advertise the Club if 
they choose to do so. 

• Fred Huff, Chair of Exhibition and Contest, reported that the latest list of photo 
competitions he sent out in the email has not changed.  Pat McKee announced the 2nd 
Annual Scott Kelby Photo Walk which takes place on July 18.  This is a worldwide 
walk.  Mark Hamilton was asked to sign the Club up and send out details to the 
members. 

• Rick Jackson, Chair of Program and Activities, reported that the activities of the Club 
were going strong this year.  There have already been several photo walks locally and 
several outings of further distance.  The latest outing to Mike Adkins’ cabin in the 
Canaan Valley was enjoyed by 6 members.  Rick and Connie Jackson, Kathy and 
Tyson Smith, Mike Hensley, and Mike Adkins all had a great time. 

All the Committee Chairs would like to have help on their committees.  Contact Mark, Fred or 
Rick if you are interested. 



Kathy Smith is still working with the printers to get the business cards printed for Club 
members.  Hopefully the cards will be available at the next meeting.  A misprint by the printer 
caused the cards to have to be reprinted this past week. 

Our next meeting is June 4.  We will have OPEN competition. 

Mike Hensley announced there would be a firefighter drill on swift water rescue on June 6 and 
7.  Contact Mike for more details.   

Mike Hensley gave a presentation on HDRI Photography. 
 
Mike Adkins would like to create a virtual library of photography books members have and are 
willing to lend to other members to read.  More info on this later. 
 
Submitted by: Kathy Smith 
Secretary 
 

****Don’t forget to keep your winning images from each month handy for the Year End Competition.  Please refer 
to #12-13-14 of the Rules of Competition for more details.   


